
HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 22, 2016 – 9:47 P.M. 
SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM 

------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Moved by Roy and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to enter into 
Executive Session with Selectmen, Troy Garron, Tom Millias and Kim Roy to 
discuss Security of the Town, Hingst v. Town of Halifax, Clawson v. Town of 
Halifax (ZBA) and Jennifer Choate, Building Inspector v. Zoning Board of 
Appeals and Robert Bergstrom: 

Troy E. Garron - Yes 
Tom Millias - Yes 
Kim R. Roy - Yes 

 
SECURITY OF THE TOWN 
Seelig wanted to let the Board know that last week someone had come into the 
building and set off a perfume bomb upstairs and downstairs releasing a very 
heavy scent.  He is not saying that we should do something.  Millias mentioned 
maybe having cameras installed. 
 
HINGST V. TOWN OF HALIFAX 
A date has been set for the hearing.  No other information has been received. 
 
CLAWSON V. TOWN OF HALIFAX (ZBA) & JENNIFER CHOATE 
Seelig stated that the office received a letter from Kim Saillant (Deutsch 
Williams) outlining everything regarding the above matter.  He told her that the 
ZBA and the BOS needs to have a meeting.  Seelig has spoken to Terry (ZBA 
Secretary) asking that she get in in touch with the Chair of ZBA, Bert Gaynor.  
Garron asked what does Clawson want and Seelig said he wants to bring it down 
to fifteen dogs.   
 
BUILDING INSPECTOR V. ZBA & ROBERT BERGSTROM 
Seelig said everything has been done.  There has been nothing from the ZBA or 
Bergstrom regarding this matter.  Seelig expects some type of work conference in 
January.   
 
MEETING ADJOURNED 
Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to come out 
of Executive Session at 10:04 p.m.: 

Troy E. Garron - Yes 
Tom Millias - Yes 
Kim R. Roy - Yes 

 
 
 
--------------------------------------------------- 
Kim R. Roy 
Clerk 
 
/pjm 


